
CRIMINAL JUSTICE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 
July 14, 2010 
Administrative Center Room 3220  
11:30 a.m. 
 
MEMBERS PRESENT: Dennis Montabon, John Perlich, Bill Hammes, Tim Gruenke, 

Ramona Gonzalez, Jane Klekamp 
MEMBERS EXCUSED: Steve Helgeson, Tom Locante, Steve O’Malley, Steve Doyle 
OTHERS PRESENT: Terri Pavlic 
 
CALL TO ORDER 
The meeting was called to order at 11:40 a.m. 
 
APPROVAL OF JUNE 9, 2010 MINUTES OF CRIMINAL JUSTICE MANAGEMENT EXECUTIVE 
COMMITTEE 
The June 9, 2010 CJMC Executive Committee minutes were approved as submitted.  
 
PUBLIC COMMENT 
There was no public comment.   
 
WOMEN’S COMMUNITY BASED PROGRAM REPORT 
Jane distributed the Women’s Community Based Program June 2010 update, and the Program’s 
overall report which incorporated this committee’s suggestions.  This report was given to the HHS 
Board and will also go to the CJMC next week.  Jane pointed out that in 2008, we had 5 women 
who were sentenced; in 2009 there were 18; and 2010 there were 13.  Jane also pointed out 
what the snapshot of the participants looked like.   
 
NIC APPLICATION 
Jane distributed the application that she will be sending out today to the NIC.  We probably won’t 
know until August whether or not we get this grant. The technical assistance application covers 
“Evidenced Based Decision Making” and is intended to provide education and training throughout 
the criminal justice system.  Related to the technical assistance application, the DOC is involved 
in a pilot COMPASS project and is involved in motivational interviewing with their staff.  Justice 
Sanctions will switch over to COMPASS from the LSI so would like to be included in the training.  
Bill Hammes will do a short demo of the COMPASS program for the CJMC.  Jane feels that 
whether or not we get this grant, we still need to do training on evidence based practices to 
everyone in the system.  One of the points that this system is based on is the fact that every 
person in the system has an opportunity to affect the defendant’s behavior – so we all need to be 
on the same page.  Judge Perlich will be talking to the Board of Directors of the Bar Association 
later this month to get their endorsement of this training.  Jane will make copies of the workbook 
so we have a guide on how to get this done and to aid in our future discussions.  The committee 
felt it was important that Bob Lawrence from the City Police attend these meetings, so we will 
invite him to come to this committee.   
 
MISCELLANEOUS 
Jane ran some data for us on the AIM data in February 2009.  The Committee felt that this was 
interesting data in following trends, so Jane will run and distribute every 6 months.  
 
ADJOURN 
There being no further business, MOTION by Gruenke/Perlich to adjourn the meeting at 12:40 
p.m. carried unanimously. 
 
Next Meeting Date:  August 11th at 11:30 a.m. to 1:00 in the Administrative Center 
Room 3220. 
 
The above minutes may be approved, amended or corrected at the next Council meeting. 
 
Recorded by Terri Pavlic 
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